Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

Specifically, my query relates to the Thurncourt Road and Station Road/Lane, Thurnby LE5 2NH

1) A copy of your current road maintenance policy relating to that road. Please send me the full policy, but this should include details of the intended frequency of road safety inspections, how these inspections should be conducted and the maximum time between identification of a defect and repairs being carried out.


A copy of the current Transport Asset Management Plan is attached. It is currently under review but at the present time this is the ‘working’ policy. Thurncourt Road is inspected two times per year and these inspections are walked. Although safety repairs are issued to be completed within 24 hours these response times are under review as they are unachievable with the limited resources available. The repair time will vary depending on the workload and could be within 5 days or possibly up to 4 weeks.

2) A copy of the road repair history for that road over the past year. Again, please send me the full road repair history, but this should include:

· dates of all safety inspections between January 2017 and end of June 2017

· details of how safety inspections were undertaken (walked or driven, speed of inspection vehicle etc)

· details of all carriageway defects identified, with description, date and time

· details of how the authority handled these defects, what repairs were undertaken and the time between the identification of each defect and a repair being carried out.

The Highway Inspection Register shows the dates of the safety inspections carried out on Thurncourt Road between January and end of June 2017 and the works orders raised as a result of the inspection. This inspection was walked. Works orders 16175396, 16175397 and 16175398 show the defects identified, their location and the repair to be carried out. On work order 16175396 a defect was identified near to the junction with Station Lane and a photograph of that defect is attached. All of these defects were repaired on 26th January 2017.

In some reports the member of staff’s name has been redacted under section 40(2) of the FOI Act – Personal data. 

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

